Horning Parish Council News – March/April 2015
Parish Council Election: This will be held at the same time as the General Election on Thursday 7th May. If you are considering being a candidate for election onto the Parish Council, see separate article for details. Horning Parish Council should have eleven councillors but if there are eleven or fewer candidates, then no election will be required.  
Annual Parish Meeting: 7pm Thursday 14th May, Village Hall Annex. This is your opportunity to let the Parish Council know how it has been doing and what you think the new Council should be doing over the next year and beyond. The Council will report on progress over the last year and what it would like to tackle in the coming years. Members of the newly elected Council will also be known. Come along and have your say.
Parking on the Restricted Byway in front of St Benet’s Green: There seems to be some confusion about what the Council has planned for the restricted byway. It will NOT be closed off, only narrowed to prevent parking in front of St Benet’s Green, providing an unrestricted view of the river for people on the Green. The Council is also planning to take measures to improve the parking around the Staithe’n’Willow. It is proceeding with the purchase of planters for installation, as agreed, by Easter. Should you, as an individual or a business, be interested in sponsoring a planter or the plants within it, please contact the Clerk.  The Council also agreed to convene a working party to look at the longer term vision for St Benet’s Green and the surrounding area. If you would like to be on the working party or have particular suggestions, please contact the Clerk. 
Mobile Phone Reception: The Council is progressing with the Vodafone Sure Signal project  (see http://www.vodafone.co.uk/our-network-and-coverage/what-affects-your-coverage/rural-open-sure-signal ) to improve mobile reception in Horning but a property located in Upper Street is required to improve the signal in that area. If you are interested in your property being part of this project, please visit the website above or contact the Clerk for more details.  
Agenda Items: If you wish a particular issue of topic to be placed on the agenda and discussed by the council, it is essential that you provide written details (by post or email) to the Clerk at least 10 days before the meeting.
Next Parish Council Meeting: Monday 13th April 2015 at 7pm in St Benet’s Hall. Members of the public are welcome. 
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